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Memo

To: Board of Trustees

From: Casey Grove, Athletic Director

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Matt Holtry, Principal
Date: March 2020

Re: Athletic Director Report March, 2020

All winter sports are officially over and spring sports are underway.

Girls Basketball-
The girls season is finished. The varsity team lost to Payette in the play in game. Both sub-
varsity teams lost in their first round games in the district tournament as well.

Boys basketball-

The varsity boys are District CHAMPS! They beat Fruitland in the championship game. With the
win they are the number one seed out of the SRV. Their first game at the state tournament will
be on Thursday, March 5th vs. Filer. First district championship in six years. Congrats to Coach
Long!

Both sub-varsity teams lost in their first round matchup in their district tournament. There is a lot
of young talent on these teams.

Wrestling-
The wrestling team represented Homedale well in the district tournament. We have six kids

competing in the state tournament this weekend. Gracie Rotter placed 4th at districts, Julian
Ramos placed 2nd, Joseph Egusquiza placed 1st, Willie White placed 1st, Rhylee Nix placed
2nd, and Keagan Christensen placed 3rd. Congrats to those kids and coaches.



